WINDHAM COMMUNITY GARDEN COMMITTEE
Minutes for July 21, 2011
The meeting was called to order by Vice Chair Paul Tringali.  Present were Paul Tringali, Rachel Michaud, Rick and Donna Walter, Aileen Pelletier and Priscilla Payne, Brian Lapierre. Guests Bruce Gove, Rick Bernard and Bria White.   Absent Laura Lapierre, Brian Lapierre Rob Juergens, Marge Govoni, Patrick Martin, Brian Lapierre.

The meeting was held at Rick and Donna Walter’s home where we enjoyed a great pot luck supper.

Priscilla made a motion to nominate Rick Walter as Treasurer.  Paul seconded the motion.  The vote was unanimous.

Treasurer’s report – All records have been transferred to Rick from Rob.  Rick reported that we have $2170.00 in the Treasury.  We must retain $350.00 for refunds to the gardeners who clean up their gardens at the end of the season.  Also $700.00 is reserved for spending for the grant which must be spent by December 31,2011.  Rick will be looking at cash flow issues.
Gate  - After discussion and looking at gate designs we appointed a gate committee consisting of Rick, Paul, Rachel, Rick Bernard and Bruce Gove.  They will come back to the larger group and show us their design.  We decided that we would approve whatever they come up with.
Shed - Gary Pitt of G &M Painting has volunteered to seal the shed and we accepted his offer.
Tomato Cages – Bruce will check on prices of tall tomato cages and will check with Raymond Community Garden to see where they got theirs.
Buckwheat – The buckwheat will be cut down before it goes to seed and left on the ground to be tilled in this fall as green manure.
Garden Issues – We will do another soil test to see how we stand for lime.  Paul will check with Bensons to see about getting compost.  Priscilla will check with her contact to get leaves to be tilled in.  We decided to ask Patrick to be an inactive member rather than resigning from the committee.  There was a good turnout for the work day and much got accomplished.
Respectfully Submitted,
Priscilla Payne, Secretary
